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Artist impression of the Neutral Bay Public School upgrade 

Investing in our schools 

As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild essential services, the 2023-24 Budget is delivering a 
record $8.8 billion for new and upgraded schools. This targeted investment in growing communities will 
ensure working families get access to a world class public education. 

Project overview 

The NSW Government is upgrading Neutral Bay Public School to deliver 7 new flexible learning classrooms 
and refurbish 12 existing classrooms. The project will also deliver a new library, canteen, student amenities, 
staff facilities and storage rooms. Improvements to the school’s out of hours care facilities and play spaces 
will also be provided. 

Construction progress summary 

Work on the Neutral Bay Public School upgrade is progressing. Construction activities include: 

▪ Ongoing construction of new Building M. Piling and ground and level 1 concrete pours have recently been 
completed.  

▪ Installation of a temporary canteen has been completed to accommodate students while the new canteen 
is built. 

Next steps  

Construction will continue over the summer holidays and include: 

▪ Continue Building B fit-out works and installation of furniture.   
▪ Starting the refurbishment of Building A. Activities will include erecting hoarding and internal strip-out.  
▪ Continuing works on Building M, including level two concrete pours.  

Building B 

We are excited to welcome students back into Building B, a heritage building that includes classrooms and 
will contain the school’s temporary administration from Day 1 Term 1 2024, until the new administration in 
Building M is complete.  
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Construction hours during the summer holiday period 

The site will be closed between 22 December 2023 and 2 January 2024. Construction will restart from 3 
January 2024 and take place within the approved construction hours of 7 am to 5 pm Monday to Friday, and 8 
am to 1 pm on Saturdays. No work will take place on Sundays or public holidays, unless otherwise advised. 

The School Infrastructure NSW office will be closed from 5pm Friday 22 December 2023 to 9 am Monday 8 
January 2024, inclusive. You can continue to contact us during this time, and we will get back to you after we 
return. If there is an urgent issue, please contact the site manager listed on the construction site entry. In an 
emergency, please call triple zero (000). 

More information 

For more information, visit the the project website at edu.nsw.link/NeutralBayPS or contact School 
Infrastructure NSW on 1300 482 651 or schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au. 

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure. 
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